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What's On?
There are lots of events planned in the village during the
year - these are the ones we know about at the moment.
Please share any others you have planned.

Café Hepworth 1st & 3rd Thur. see page 5
Village Litter Pick 9th August 09:00 Hep. Pavilion
Public Footpath Inquiry 14th August 10:00 Hep. Pavilion
Licensing of Rev. Bladen 14th August 19:30 St. Peters
Best Exotic Hepworth Pavilion 18th August see page 21
Parish Council Meeting 6th September Hepworth Pavilion
Car boot Sale 8th September see page 4
Hepworth2Enjoy Meeting 14th September re: Battle's Over
Macmillan Coffee Morning 28th September see page 8
Jane Beaumont Exhibition 28 & 29th Sept. see page 2
Autumn Art Exhibition 6th & 7th Oct. see page 19
Battle's Over 11th November see page 7
Over 60s Christmas Lunch 14th December More info to follow
Village Christmas Get Together 16th December Mince pies & cheer

Would you like to help?
Many of the above events are being supported by Hepworth2Enjoy.
This is an engaged, friendly collective of villagers who come together
to put on village events and to help others put on village events,
providing people-power, experience, and bags of enthusiasm! We are
always looking for ideas & volunteers - please contact Clare on 250 660.

Towards the end of July 2018 it was
discovered that the Parish Council
Notice board, sited at Wood Lane, had
been vandalised. The glass had been
smashed in two places meaning it was
no longer weatherproof, and would need to be replaced using Parish
Council funds that could have been more productively spent
elsewhere in the village.
If anyone saw anything suspicious, or has any information about this
incident, please contact Sue Yeomans, Clerk on 01359 250037



Page 4



Page 5

Did you know?
The Parish Council has

prepared a Welcome Pack
for people new to the village.

Do you have a new neighbour?

Copies from
Sue on 01359 250 037

and can also be found on the
Village Website at

http://hepworthvillage.co.uk

Café Hepworth

1st & 3rd Thursday
of each Month in
Hepworth Pavilion

between 10.30 – 12.00

Proper Coffee and Biscuits for

£1.50

All Welcome!
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PETER GODDARD
FIREWOOD

HARDWOOD FIREWOOD
AVAILABLE FOR

DELIVERY ALL YEAR

Tel: 01359 221 287
Mob: 07946 595 126



Page 7

Hepworth Walks Leaflet Now Available
Hepworth Parish Council, together with Suffolk County
Council, have produced a new Hepworth Walks leaflet. The
leaflet is free to all and can be picked up from a leaflet
stand at the end of Wood Lane by the noticeboard. The
leaflet includes three walks of varying lengths around the Parish.
Coloured way markers along the routes are being installed over the
coming months.

Battles Over - 11 November 2018

An international commemoration of the centenary of the end of
World War I will be held this year on 11 November 2018.

If you have any memories or connections with any of the fallen
soldiers mentioned on the war memorial, or know any details of
their connections to the village of Hepworth (especially Major
Claude Stuart Lyon MC & Bar and Herbert Talbot), we would love to
hear from you to help us mount a display of our Hepworth Heroes.

If you have any photographs or memories of service in World War I
that you would like to share as part of our display please contact

Marjorie MacPherson on 250 366 or
Andrew Yorke on 252 252 or at andrewyorke69@yahoo.co.uk.

We are a local, informal, friendly garden club. Green
Fingers meetings are held at Hinderclay Village Hall on
the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 7.30 in the evening.
Annual membership subscription is £12 and our monthly
meeting fees are £2 for members (and £4 for non-

members) with refreshments included. You would be most welcome to join
us.
August 15th

AUTUMN SHOW, and A.G.M
Growing dahlias by Donny Andrews

September 19th
‘The Isles of Scilly, Tresco and Abbey Gardens’ by Andrew Goodall

+ much, much more.
For more information, ring
Ali Carr: 01953 688112 or Val Hobson: 01359 251977
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ARE YOU ACTIVE, POSITIVE,
INDEPENDENT and COMMITTED?
Want to work two days a week
for 9hr shifts? Available alternate
one weekend day? Do you have
experience of autism or learning
disabilities? £10.50 / £11.50ph
after probation. A driving licence
is essential, as is an inspirational
and motivating attitude. Please
Call 01473 603876 quoting
SILREF 4204 for an application
form.

Fri, 28th September
10am onwards

David and Carol would like to invite you all
to come along to their Macmillan coffee morning

at Highfield Farm.
Donations for the Tombola and cakes
would be very much appreciated.

Thank you in anticipation for your support for such a worthy cause.

Macmillan coffee morning

Hepworth
Speedwatch
News

Along The Street:

May 2018: 1 Session, 3 vehicles
logged. Max speed = 39 mph

June 2018: 2 Sessions, 7 vehicles
logged. Max speed = 42 mph

If you are interested in joining
the team and helping us slow
down traffic through our village,
please get in touch with Richard
Hinton on 01359 251 484
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Hepworth & District WI
We had an enjoyable talk from David

Lilley on the life and works of P G Wodehouse
in June. I think many of us were surprised at
the number of different novels he had
written even with his long life (he was 93

when he died, still writing). Beside his Bertie Wooster and
the Blandings books there were several other series
including a school one. He was a very light hearted man and
in many ways quite naïve which got him into trouble at times
but this produced funny and uplifting stories.

We also had a brief report on the recent National
Conference in Cardiff and made plans for our summer outing
in August. Our meeting in July was on “A Dog is for Life”
when a Paige from the Dogs Trust talked to us about the
Trust’s work. They were originally founded in 1891 as the
National Canine Defence League. Did you know they have a
home in Snetterton where you can visit and see the rescued
dogs? She was accompanied by her dog Pippa who made a lot
of friends in the audience.

Our WI now covers Hepworth, Barningham, Coney
Weston and Hopton and we are always looking for new
members to join our small friendly group. If you want to find
out more about Hepworth and District WI please ring me or
for general information about the WI look online at the west
suffolk federation (http://j.mp/WI-suffolk-west).

We meet at Hepworth Pavilion on the 2 nd Thursday of
the month at 7.30pm and visitors are always welcome
without obligation to join us until they know what we offer.

Brenda Last 01359

Allotments
One of the suggestions collected via our 'Post-it Note
Suggestion Board' at the Annual Parish Meeting in April
was the provision of allotments . If you would like an
allotment in the village please contact the Clerk, Sue
Yeomans on 250037 or send an e-mail to
clerk@hepworthvillage.co.uk before the 31st August.
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Sell your unwanted things here,
or advertise for articles wanted.
Please contact the advertisers
directly to enquire about items.
Deadline for new adverts is the 21st
September 2018.

For Saleor Wanted

Wanted!
Good condition upright piano
Will arrange collection
Please Phone Trevor on 07960935848
or email trevor@emerging-leaders.net

A big Thank You to Maureen and Ron
Bacon for all their hard work organising
an excellent Flower Festival at St Peters
Church.

The theme this year was Wedding
Anniversaries and this clearly captured
the imagination of the participants who all produced
beautiful displays. Anniversaries represented
included Cotton, Wood, Paper Crystal and Ceramic
amongst many others.

By the end of the weekend we understand that
over £200 had been raised for the church - a fantastic
effort.

Many thanks also to all who came and enjoyed
the displays and the wonderful teas and cakes!

Hepworth Singing Angels
Are singing with great gusto every
Monday at 19.30 in the Church.

All abilities welcome.
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Hepworth Parish Council
A meeting of the Hepworth Parish Council took place on Thursday 5th
July 2018 at the village hall where the following items were
discussed.

Attendees: Mr A Yorke (Vice Chairman), Cllr J Spicer, Ms L Robinson,
Mrs Sue Yeomans (Parish Clerk),

Members of the Public:

1. Apologies: Mr D Stannard (Chairman), Mrs MMacPherson, Mrs C
Bull

2. Declarations of Interest: There were none
3. Minutes of previous meetings: Extraordinary Meetings of 31st May
2018 and 22nd June 2018 were agreed and signed.

4. Matters arising from previous meetings: Neighbourhood Watch
Scheme – there was no response to the advert in the Herald for
interested parties to come forward therefore no further action taken
at this time.

5. Receive reports and hear from members of the public present:
i. Report from Cllr Spicer: It has been agreed to replace the Speed
Indicator Device on the A143, which is no longer operating. Work to
take place probably in the autumn.
The flood at Reeves Hall – although investigation into the cause will
take place shortly, repairs will not be carried out in this financial
year. As yet the cause is not clear.
Market Weston Road footpath – still pending an engineer’s visit
The Public Local Inquiry into footpaths in Pavilion on 14th August at
10am. All welcome to attend.
Development at Shepherds Grove, Stanton – no further update
School Transport – option 2 of the proposed policy has been
approved subject to Judicial Process.
ii. Report from Cllr Bull (circulated and read in her absence): The
Local Government Boundary Commission has published their draft
recommendations for the new West Suffolk Council which they are
consulting on until 31 August 2018.
There was discussion at a previous meeting about dog litter bins. The
Borough now provide a combined dog and litter bin at £279 each.
B/f to next meeting.
A working party, which I Chair, set up to look at Civic leadership in
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the new WSC next year. The new council will automatically be a
District Council. Consultation available shortly on whether they
should apply for Borough status and should have a Chairman or a
Mayor.
Mill House development – I can find no recent planning
applications.
Item 6 on your agenda relates to 11th November commemoration, I
would be happy to help with funding.
There are a number of projects which came in through your
suggestion box and I may be able to help with some of the smaller
items from my Locality Budget. Match funding may be available for
larger projects like extending the Pavilion.
iii. Members of the Public: Two parishioners complained about the
height of 4 trees planted on Willow Green, in front of the bungalows,
about 10/15 years ago. They feel they are too high, one property has
had to have its TV ariel moved, they both felt the trees were shading
the solar panel on the roofs and the light into their rooms. The land
belongs to Havebury who have been contacted by the parishioners,
The parishioners also complained that since Havebury changed
contractors the grass cutting program on Willow Green has been
unsatisfactory. Clerk to write to Havebury asking for the 4 trees to be
cut down to 6ft high, and to address the issue of grass cutting on the
green.
Concerns were also raised about the piece of barren land next to the
bungalows which is so overgrown, and the vegetation so high, it is
causing visibility issues when exiting the car park belonging to the
bungalows. Clerk to check who owns the land.
Concerns were also raised about the hedge around Fairholme
causing lack of visibility. This complaint has been ongoing for
several years.
A query was raised as to whether the ditch adjacent to the
bungalows, which is blocked, could have a knock­on effect on the
flooding at Reeves Hall. JS to view site.

6. Finance: The following accounts for payment were agreed: ­ Mr P
Penn, Tree Warden, Tree Planting Project £54.00; Clerk’s expenses
(including £40.00 registration ICO) £112.50; Suffolk Accident and
Rescue Service Donation £50.00 (S137 Local Gov Act 1972);
Hepworth and District WI Donation £50.00 (S137 Local Gov Act
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1972); Hepworth Parochial Church Council Donation £200.00 (S137
Local Gov Act 1972); Request for donation of £200.00 for Hepworth
Herald was agreed. It was felt that only village organisations and
events should be included in the Herald free of charge. It was agreed
to pay £43.20 to print double sided A4 colour leaflet explaining use
of defibrillator, to be included as loose leaflet in next Hepworth
Herald issue.
Bank reconciliation at 5th July 2018 was agreed and approved
The Internal Audit Report recommendations were discussed.

7. Review and approve updated record of Assets and Liabilities: Update
dated 31 March 2018 agreed and approved. Insurance company
already notified of new equipment.

8. Website Maintenance: Discussed and agreed that Mrs N Yorke and
Clerk be added to administer.

9. Clerk’s/RFO Report: 1. Bank Balances @ 19 June 2018: Community
(current) account £7,696.88; Business Saver account £1,830.39.
2. Receipts: 30 Apr 18 Precept ­ £5,848.00. 4 May 18 VAT refund of
£612.27
3. Speed Watch Sessions ­ May 2018: 08/05/18 = 3 June 2018:
08/06/18 = 4, 26/06/18 = 3
4. Registration with the Information Commissioners Office has been
completed on line and the fee of £40.00 (which has increased from
£35.00) included in Clerk’s Expenses for May/Jun 2018.
5. The Notice of Public Rights period runs from 4 June – 13 July
2018
6. The vacancy for a Parish Councillor has been advertised in the
Hepworth Herald, on the website and notice board. Closing date for
applications is 20th July 2018.

10. Planning Applications: There were no planning applications
11. Footpaths: Market Weston Road – still awaiting engineer’s visit;
Public Enquiry into footpaths – see Cllr Spicer’s report

12. Highways: Nothing to discuss
13. Battles over – 11 November 2018: Arrange planning meeting with
Hepworth2Enjoy committee for mid­September.

14. Discuss ideas collected from ‘Post­it Suggestions Board’ at Annual
Parish Meeting
1. Internet in the Pavilion – no telephone line. Pursue installation of
telephone mast on church and use mobile signal for internet
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Neighbourhood Watch Scheme
Would you be interested in joining a
neighbourhood watch scheme in Hepworth?
The aim of a NWS is to look out for each
other, keep in touch with policing news and
any crime issues that can help raise
awareness.
Please contact Cllr Louise Robinson if you
are interested on 01359 251066 or by email
at fioremundi50@gmail.com

2. More storage facilities in the Pavilion for clubs – explore possibility
of extending outside storage shed and use of S106 monies to fund.
B/f next meeting
3.Pathway down Market Weston Road for walkers and dogs – work in
progress by Parish Council. Possibly install dog litter bin. Bring
forward to next meeting
4. Centrally placed notice board to advertise village events – AY to
look into
5. New play equipment, but please keep swings – considered existing
equipment adequate at the present time but keep under review
6. A raised wooden walkway built over the stream by the bus shelter
(Barningham end of The Street) to act as a safe place to walk off road
– refer to Cllr Spicer
7. Extend and renovate the Pavilion – b/f to September meeting
8. Allotments – place advert in Hepworth Herald to find out number
of interested parties
9. Cut the trees behind the Pavilion to give light to the playground –
Clerk to write to Recreation Ground Committee
10. More flowers along verges – b/f to next meeting
11. Mobile phone mast on church – has been referred to PCC via Cllr
MacPherson

15. Correspondence: Email from Matthew Hancock re Silver Sunday
Oct 7th events – pass on to Hepworth2Enjoy committee

Date and time of next meeting: The next meeting will take place on
Thursday 6th September 2018 commencing at 7.30pm

The meeting closed at 10.00pm
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Hepworth Weather
(as measured on The Street)

Max. Temp: 28.0C 7th
May 2018: Min. Temp: 2.8C 3rd

Total Rainfall: 20.7mm
Wettest Day: 7.8mm 12th

Max. Temp: 29.2C 25th
June 2018: Min. Temp: 6.0C 13th

Total Rainfall: 15.3mm
Wettest Day:12.3mm 1st

May 2018
Very dry and a very warm month. Warmest May in my records (going
back to 2009) with mean temperature 2.5C above the May average.
Completely dry between the 13th and 23rd inclusive. The month was
dominated by winds from the NE and East.
June 2018
Weather wise, 2018 is turning in to a year of extremes and contrasts.
June was an exceptionally dry and sunny month. Although warm (+1.8C
above average), it was not as warm as June 2017, the heat being
tempered by persistent N/NE winds off the cool North Sea. 96% of the
months total rainfall fell on the first 2 days of the month. No
measurable rain has fallen between the 10th June and up to the time of
writing (10/07/18), 31 days. The last week of June averaged over 11
hours of sun daily.
Kindly provided by Richard Hinton. See the latest weather and
historical Hepworth weather data at http://j.mp/HepworthWS

We are on the hunt for Covers
Hepworth Herald would love to feature the talents of its
residents (of all ages!) on the front cover. If you have a
seasonal painting, drawing or photo you would like to
share, please consider submitting it for the next issue to
hepworthherald@gmail.com
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On Days like These
(On days like these, when skies are blue and fields are green)
On 23th/24th June with some trepidation, the members of

Hepworth2Enjoy launched the inaugural Hepworth Scarecrow
Festival. This was not an “Italian Job” but a quintessential
English occasion. This bit of fun caught the imagination of
Hepworthians and as with the flawless, silky rendition of Matt
Monroe, it all came together beautifully.

The sun shone and all through the village, temporary
residents emerged in front gardens, in varying interpretations of
what a scarecrow could be. From mermaids to pirates and
crocodiles the spectrum was comprehensive. In one garden a
whole family of scarecrows took up residence, while in the
Churchyard, Eric was contemplating the meaning of life (a least
that was my take on the situation). It was in some ways a pity
that a winner had to be found but David and Carole after great
difficulty plumped for “Bert on a bike”
and he was indeed scary.

Now the traditions of Hepworth
demand that an occasion like this
cannot satisfactorily take place
without a bun-fight, in fact it was a
cream and strawberry tea served to
perfection. During this Carole gave a
very polished and entertaining resumé
of all the contestants before presenting
the Worzel Gummidge Cup to Ernie
Potter. In truth we were all winners
that day---every entrant was a “gem”,
a bigWell done to everybody,
especially to those ladies of the village
who made so much effort baking
scones etc. (some of whom couldn’t
actually attend on the day).

Then there was also the little matter of a 6-1 England win!
Oh yes. On days like these

Kussell
Remp
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Hepworth Art – June & July 2018
Full of variety, we have all enjoyed our ‘Painting

Mondays’ during this wonderful summer weather. Earlier
on we were delighted to welcome Catherine Bremner who
is a very talented local artist. Catherine provided a tutorial
on painting clouds and foregrounds. Very much inspired,

we have invited her back! Our sessions have also included Birds of the
Shoreline, Drawing and Painting People (made easy!) and Colours of India. On
the last Monday in June, at last we made it outside! Most of our previous
outside arrangements have resulted in rain stopping play! We had an
absolutely glorious day at Ling’s Meadow matched by Kath and Neel’s warm
and sunny welcome. Some of the resulting artwork will be on display at our
next exhibition in October.

At the Exhibition you will almost certainly see a whole ‘flock’ of
Sunflowers as well. Jan Shadbolt, one of Hepworth Art Club members,
tutored a Still Life session of Sunflowers using soft pastels. To many of us,
this was a new medium and Jan coached and cajoled and the results
surprised us all. If you would like to preview our Sunflowers, visit Hepworth
Art facebook page where you will see some of our artwork.

Our Art Exhibition (6/7 th October) is a special time for us when we
gain enormous pleasure sharing with you the artwork we have produced
throughout the year. There will be over 100 paintings and, to go with them,
some delicious refreshments.. Again, we shall have the usual ‘Squares’ Draw
where you could win an original painting for just £1! The popular Children’s
Creativity Corner/space will again feature this year plus a little ‘arty’ quiz
that requires observation skills only!

October 7 th is nationally designated as ‘Silver Sunday’ – a special day
to celebrate our super silver senior citizens. We would be delighted if our
Hepworth Silver generation could come along and share with us an hour or
two; enjoy some refreshments and take time to talk to friends, neighbours
and members of the art club. Please let me know if you would like to come
but need transport. We will be happy to collect you and take you home again.

SPECIAL INVITATION TO EVERYONE IN HEPWORTH AND
ESPECIALLY OUR SILVER RESIDENTS

HEPWORTH ART EXHIBITION
Saturday 6th and Sunday 7th October (1030 – 1630)

We look forward to seeing you there! Wendy Summerell
wendy.summerell@btinternet.com

Tel: 01359 251852
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THE REAL HOUSEWIVES OF HEPWORTH VILLAGE
A tongue in cheek, long-suffering farmer's wife view of

life on the farm. We left our Farmer's wife contemplating
the dresscode at Farm Sales...

On my one visit to such an event, I donned jeans, brightly coloured
wellies (my only concession to being a “gal”) and oversized coat, all of which
were approved by Him Outdoors before I got out of the farm gate. I now
possess a pair of rigger boots, bought for my birthday! Well I suppose it
beats a new iron doesn’t it ladies? I can remember that Christmas when my
father gave my mother an iron, I remember it very well, and not with a great
deal of fondness I must say.

Anyway back to the sale, I am standing up to my ankles in mud,
listening to yet another conversation about so and so’s new 30 foot header,
no seriously, this is not innuendo. This is for real. In this male world,
women, with the exception of the Auctioneer’s Clerk are a rare thing, as are
my brightly coloured wellies, which seem to be causing quite a stir; do I
really need a license for them?

The highlight of my morning is a coffee and burger from the van,
swiftly followed by further purchases for friends, so I am permanently in the
queue. This is not something I mind too much, as, at least standing near the
van with all that steam and cooking, it’s much warmer! The food is good, the
result being that I am sent back time and time again, and the lady serving
even gives me free coffee for being such a big spender. Perhaps she takes
pity on me, or can empathise; I’m not quite sure which.

The catering at these events is surprisingly and consistently good, then
I realise that these men produce the food we eat so it had better be.

“Onehundred per cent beef” - who said the farmer doesn’t have a
discerning palette? I am reminded of a wine tasting with good vintage wine,
good grape that one; “hung for 30 days that beef” or “Came from Aberdeen
Angus that did” or even “Bread from the local bakery” - None of this
supermarket stuff here, next thing I’ll know where the lettuce came from!

I cast my eye around the sale, and it’s the colours that get me, well one
colour actually and that’s ORANGE, no we’re not in Holland, we’re in a field
in Suffolk. Orange is the tinge of the machinery coated in rust, orange is the
colour (almost) of the red oxide that most lots display, orange is the colour of
the twine, baler twine actually, that seems to be tied to most things, and
probably holding it all together. Maybe we could use it to hold this country
of ours together, you know, show a bit of unity, and who knows we might
persuade Tesco’s to buy “Buy British”, or is that too big a hill to climb?
(Sorry, but just had to have a sideways swipe). To be continued...

( )
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Hepworth Lottery
Date First Prize Second Prize Third Prize

28.4.18 Wendy 31 Street 20 Church Close 39 The Street
5.5.18 24 Church Close Randall 29 Church Close
12.5.18 16 Church Close Freeman Ferguson
19.5.18 6 Church Close Randall Roberts
26.5.18 15 The Street Mark Stone Cott. 6 Church Close
2.6.18 Ward Horrex Ferguson
9.6.18 17 The Street Willlowdown 6 Church Close
16.6.18 Autumn Cottage Grove House 12 Church Close
23.6.18 11 Church Close M. Allen 20 Church Close
30.6.18 Yeoman Charlotte Thompson
7.7.18 Ferguson Horrex Claire
14.7.18 Ferguson Richard Stone Cott. Molly 31 The Street

For more information about Hepworth Lottery, call 01359 250 048

Best Exotic
Hepworth Pavilion
Curry Night

18th August at 7pm for 7:30pm

Bring your own drink (glasses provided)
Tickets £10.00 available from
Clare Jones-Davies on 250660

Indian dress optional!
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Would you like an Advert here?
Reach more than 550 people in 250 households in
the village of Hepworth, and help support our

village magazine.

B&W Colour
¼ Page £15 (£6)
½ Page £30 (£11) £45 (£16) (inside cover)
Full Page £60 (£21) £75 (£26) (inside cover)
Back Page £90 (£32)

Prices are for 3 consecutive editions
(prices in brackets for 1 issue)

email: hepworthherald@gmail.com

Hepworth Pavilion and Recreation Ground
Church Lane, IP22 2PU
Hall Hire:

£25 (£30) for an evening
£15 (£20) for afternoon or morning
£40 (£45) for afternoon + evening
£50 (£60) for all day.

Prices in brackets are for non-
Hepworth residents.

Special prices available for regular or short hirings.
The Recreation Ground Committee reserve the right to
decline a booking. Bookings and Enquiries 01359 250 048

Deadline for all copy (contents and adverts) for
the October edition of Hepworth Herald is

21st September 2018. Please email all requests
to hepworthherald@gmail.com
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